SOUTH HILL TOWN COUNCIL



BUDGET WORK SESSION 2 MINUTES

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 19, 2025, 3:00 P.M.

The South Hill Town Council met for a work session on Wednesday, March 19, 2025 at 3:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the South Hill Town Hall Temporary Location at 111 E. Danville Street, South Hill, Virginia 23970. The work session was held to review the Town's proposed budget for FY25-26. Proposed budget details were distributed to Council beforehand for review. Town Clerk Leanne Patrick took minutes of the work session.

1. CALL TO ORDER

The Honorable Mike Moody called the work session to order at 3:00 p.m.

2. ROLL CALL

Mayor Moody called upon Town Clerk Leanne Patrick to call the roll, which was as follows:

A. Council Members

Randy Crocker Jenifer Freeman-Hite Ashley Hardee Gavin Honeycutt Carl Sasser, Jr. Michael Smith

Councilors Lillie Feggins-Boone and Delores Luster were absent from the work session. Councilors Hardee and Smith left early.

B. Staff in Attendance

Keli Reekes, Town Manager Dahlis Morrow, Dir. of Finance and Admin. CJ Dean, Dir. of Municipal Services Allen Elliott, Infrastructure Superintendent Leanne Patrick, Town Clerk Greg Geist, Police Chief Lee Pegram, Fleet Shop Supervisor

3. DISCUSSION

Agenda items of discussion included the following:

- A. Police Department Greg Geist
- B. Director of Municipal Services CJ Dean
- C. Fleet Maintenance Lee Pegram
- D. Street Maintenance Allen Elliott
- E. Solid Waste Allen Elliott
- F. Water Distribution System Allen Elliott

G. Sewer Collection System - Allen Elliott

Discussions included:

- Fleet replacements, equipment upgrades, and personnel requests from the Police Department.
- Infrastructure upgrades, storage building replacement and repairs, equipment purchases, and funding for ongoing projects for Street Maintenance.
- A bulk water filling station for efficiency for both Town staff and the public.
- Funding requests for engineering for infrastructure upgrades for sewer accessibility to underserved areas of the Town, infrastructure for development of RIFA, upgrades to the Parker Park pump station, and repairs to sewer per RedZone assessments.

No public comment was received, and no matters were voted upon during the work session.

4. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business matters before the South Hill Town Council, Mayor Moody adjourned the work session at 5:45 p.m.

VALIDATION

Minutes approved this 14th day of APRIL , 2025.

Leanne Patrick, Town Clerk W.M. Moody, Ma